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Lincoln Branch
	Minutes of monthly meeting of Lincoln Submariners Association

At

The RNA Club

18th August 2019


1. The Chairman opened the meeting at 1228 and welcomed all members present.
2. Members present NINE.
3. Apologies for the non-attendance had been received from:
Steve Unwin
Dave Willcock
P Langdon-Manning
Adrian Green
Alex Last
 Jan Serdecki
4. Obituaries: A list of obituaries was presented to the members, during which the Chairman called for 1 minutes silence in reflection and remembrance of those submariners who had passed over the bar. This was followed by our short prayer.
5. Minutes of the last meeting: The minutes of the last meeting were accepted as a true record.











Carried
6. Matters arising: There were no matters arising. 
7. Chairman’s Report:
a. CASD 50 WHISKEY – The chairman read out and email from the National Secretary that stated the to commemorate the 50th anniversary of the RN Submarine Service Continuous At Sea Deterrent (CASD) RASM has commissioned Highland Park to produce a limited edition of 960 numbered bottles of Whiskey, of which 300 are being made available to the RN Submarine Veteran community who have served at sea on a CASD submarine. Each bottle will cost £50.00 and will be restricted to one bottle per person. The Highland Park Whiskey is a Single Malt. A copy of the emails will be sent to all members which contains an application form. Please not that these are only available to those personnel that have served on an SSBN and the closing date for ordering is 27th September 2019.
b. AFD ITEMS TO SELL AT AFD – The Chairman noted that during the recent AFD in Lincoln our stall did not have any items to sell to increase our funds. However a quotation from Elite Work Wear, Gainsborough has resulted in the company offering to types of Ball Caps complete with an embroidered DOLPHIN Logo on the cap. Two different quality caps were quoted: 
B15 (High Quality) 
– each + Vat + Dolphins = £7.65ea; &

B10 (Lower Quality)
- each + Vat + Dolphins = £6.68ea.

This was put to a vote and it resulted in the Chairman being authorised to purchase 25 X B15 Ball Caps complete with the Dolphin Logo at a cost of £191.25. These can be sold at £10ea during AFD which will give the Branch £2.35 profit each. – Carried.

The Chairman will also investigate the purchase of other items to sell on the AFD Stall.

c. VOLUNTTER TO TAKE OVER AS SECRETARY – Dave Bussey stated that once he has his new house up and running he may volunteer for the position next year. Watch this space

8. Correspondence: 
a. 2020 NATIONAL AGM/REUNION WEEKEND – The National Secretary has published an email from Maddog that the 2020 Family Weekend/AGM will be held in the Yew Lodge Hotel, Kegworth the 27th – 28th March 2020. Booking forms for Meal Choice and Room Requirements will be promulgated once Maddog has completed the purchase of his new house south of the Scottish Boarder. That will then allow his to publish his new address for members wishing to send in their booking forms. The Chairman will publish this email to all members.
b. NEW BOOK – UNDER PRESSURE - The National Secretary has published an email concerning a new book to be released titled “Under Pressure”. The book has been authored by Richard Humphreys who served on an SSBN. The book will be released on the 26th September and will be available from good bookshops and at Amazon. A copy of the email will be forwarded to all members.
9. Secretary’s Report – 2020 DIARIES – The list for ordering 2020 Diaries closed at the September meeting. Members not attending the September meeting wishing to receive a diary are to let the Secretary know ASAP.
10. Treasurer’s Report - Statement of accounts as at 19th August 2019:
Money at Bank






£2731.68
August Meeting collection:





£    39.50    

Total Balance:






£2771.18
11. Social Secretary:
a.        TRIP TO SUBMARINE MUSEUM GOSPORT – The Social Secretary had made some enquiries for the weekend trip to the SM Museum at Gosport and the price of a double room in the Gosport Premier Inn is approximately £160/couple for to two nights. Following a short discussion it was agreed that the Branch should investigate conducting this trip in 2020 as we are fast entering the festive season and people’s diaries are fast becoming full for the remainder of this year.
12. Welfare – Barbara Hunter – Jack Hobson stated that his wife Averill had recently been in touch with Barbara and that she had been through a bad patch but is now coping well.
13. Any Other Business:
a.         Bungy William attended the HMS BELFAST RNR practice for Black Tot Day which was very well and brilliantly organised. Whist there he noted that the RNR are looking for volunteers to assist ex-military personnel that are having difficulties. Therefore if you know of a veteran in difficulties please raise it at a meeting. He also indicated that in view that the RMRN Charity had not given a brief on their operations and what is available for veterans for some considerable time (5 years) he was proposing the they be invited to the Lincoln RNA on either the 7th or 14th October to provide the members with an update. More details to follow.

b.         Terry Eyon stated that he had been given a ticket to attend the Cenotaph Parade in London and he would be marching.

c.         Mick Brocklesby, Rick Elrick and the Chairman tendered their apologies for not attending the September meeting.
.
There being no further items for discussion the meeting was SHUT at 1255.
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Frank (Sandy) Powell

Chairman/Social Secretary/Unpaid Secretary & General Dogsbody!
Note: The above minutes may or may not contain a true record of all that was discussed at the meeting and has been interpreted by the author so should not be completely relied upon.
NEXT MEETING SUNDAY 15th SEPTEMBER 2019
Note from Chairman – It is disappointing to note that whilst some members make the effort to attend the meetings a large number do not. Furthermore, only a few members actually tender their apologies.

Therefore if you are unable to make the meeting it is courteous to inform the Secretary in advance that you cannot attend. Remember it is your input that keeps the Branch active.
